Senate Rural and Regional Affairs and Transport Legislation Committee
ANSWERS TO QUESTIONS ON NOTICE

Transport and Regional Services

Department of Transport and Regional Services

Additional Estimates 2001-2002, 19 February 2002


Question: CORP 04

Topic: Airline travel by departmental officers-both domestic & overseas

Hansard Page/Written Question on Notice: 127

Output:  N/A

Senator O’Brien asked:  

1. For the financial year 2001-02 can you give me a breakdown of the percentage of airline travel by departmental officers which occurred with each of the airlines: Ansett, Impulse, Qantas and Virgin Blue?

2. Can you give me a breakdown of travel by class?

3. What has been the cost of airline travel in the current financial year to date?

4. Can you get me a comparison with the financial year 2000-01?

Answer:

1. As part of the contract DOTARS had with Ansett, a management reporting database (Commis Connector) was provided.  On 14 September 2001 access to this database ceased and all information is no longer available.

Based on figures provided by our current provider, 97% of departmental officers flew Qantas and 3% Hazelton for the period October 2001 – end January 2002.

2. Information sought is not easily obtainable and would require a lengthy manual process to extract and present the data.

3. The air travel spend for this financial year so far ie July 2001– Jan 31 2002  is:

Domestic     $856,334.75

International $216,161.53

4. The air travel spend for the comparative period in the previous financial year (July 2000-Jan 31 2001) is:

Domestic      $1,043,350.25 (18% higher than current year)

International $432,822.68 (50% higher than current year)


